National Practitioner Data Bank
PLEASE NOTE

License applicants must request a self-query profile from the National Practitioner Data Bank (NPDB). You may access the NPDB at http://www.npdb-hipdb.hrsa.gov/ and complete the self-query form online.  After completing the self-query form, you will be required to verify your identity.  In most cases this is an electronic process.  If you are unable or unwilling to verify your identity electronically, you must verify your identity offline.  The offline process requires you to print out a hard copy of your self-query form, have it notarized and forward it to the Data Bank.

Please note that the NPDB will offer you a pdf and a paper copy of your NPDB profile.  You must request a paper copy of your NPDB profile in addition to the pdf.

The self-query fee of $5.00 is payable by credit card (VISA, MasterCard, American Express and Discover) or debit card (with VISA or MasterCard logo on the card).  Please remember to include your credit or debit card number and expiration date on your query form.

Once your identity is verified, the Data Bank will process your self-query request.  When you profile is available, you will receive an email notification and instructions to view your profile online.  In addition to the online profile, you will receive a paper copy of your profile by U.S. mail.  When you receive the paper copy of your NPDB profile, DO NOT OPEN THE ENVELOPE.  You must mail it directly to the Board with your license application.  If the envelope is opened, it will be returned to you and a new profile request must be submitted.  The NPDB requires up to four weeks to process a new profile.
If you have questions, contact the Data Bank at 1-800-767-6732.
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